
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (1) – DECEMBER 3, 2019 

COMMUNICATIONS 

Disclaimer Respecting External Communications 

Communications are posted on the City’s website pursuant to Procedure By-law Number 7-2011.  The City of 

Vaughan is not responsible for the validity or accuracy of any facts and/or opinions contained in external 

Communications listed on printed agendas and/or agendas posted on the City’s website. 

Please note there may be further Communications. 
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Distributed November 22, 2019 Item No. 

C1. Mr. Kurt Franklin, Weston Consulting, Millway Avenue, Vaughan Dep. 1 

Distributed November 29, 2019 

C2. Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, City Treasurer & CFO dated 
November 26, 2019 

Dep. 1 



October 29, 2019 

Attn: Kurt Franklin 
Weston Consulting 
201 Millway Ave, Suite 19 
Vaughan ON 
L4K 5K8 

RE: Rivers of Life Fellowship Association Inc. - Application for Deferral of Development 
Charges; 9111 Keele St. City of Vaughan 

Dear Mr. Franklin: 

Please accept this as a response to your letter dated August 7, 2019 in which you have 
requested, on behalf of your client Rivers of Life Fellowship Association Inc., that the City of 
Vaughan ('the City") consider your client's revised application under the City-Wide Development 
Charges Deferral Policy ("the policy"). 

You have asserted in your letter that this development is to establish a new place of worship on 
the subject lands, which includes community use space such as a gym, multi-purpose rooms, 
activity rooms and classrooms. As per the City's current policy, development charges can only 
de deferred, amongst other criteria, if the development provides a service or use normally 
provided by the City or the Regional Municipality of York. 

Places of worship is not a service or use provided by the City or Region, and therefore does not 
meet the criteria of the policy. The classroom portion is also not eligible under our current policy 
as you do not have a Ministry of Education school number. 

Based on our review of your development, in consultation with Community Services, we are 
able to provide a deferral on a portion of your development as it relates to community use, that 
is available to the general public and is similar to a service provided by the City. The portion of 
your site would consist of the Lower Level, including the gym, multi-purpose rooms and kids' 
activity rooms. This area is approximately 2,624 square meters. 

It is the City's position that the remaining main and upper levels are not available to the general 
public and is not related to service normally provided by the City or Region and therefore do not 
meet the criteria of the policy. 

Please contact the undersigned or Michael Marchetti (ext. 8271) should you have any 
questions. 

Regards, 

Michael Coroneos, CPA, CMA 
Chief Financial Officer & City Treasurer City of Vaughan 
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